Policy on Conditions for Reappointment & Promotion
Pediatric Residency Training Program
Children’s National Medical Center

I.  Reappointment and Promotion Process

Article VI: Reappointment (Collective Bargaining Agreement between CNMC and the Resident Union)

“On or before November 15th of each year, the Hospital shall advise each Resident in writing as to whether or not he/she shall be invited to remain in the Training Program for the forthcoming year. On or before December 15th of the year, each Resident shall in writing acknowledge receipt of the foregoing notification and shall, if invited to remain in the Program, accept or reject in writing said invitation. If no notice is given to a Resident before November 15th, and if the Resident notifies the Hospital's Pediatric Residency Training Program Director ("TPD") in writing, prior to December 15th, that s/he has not received such notice, and if such notice has not been received by the Resident within five (5) business days of giving his/her written notice to the TPD, then it shall be as if she had been offered a position in the program for the following year.”
II.  Non-renewal of Appointment or Non-promotion:
Except for situations such as notification of intent to terminate which are specifically covered under Article VI (Reappointment) and Article XI (Professional Competence) of the Collective Bargaining Agreement between CNMC and the Resident Union, the following institutional policy applies. In instances where a resident’s agreement will not be renewed, or when a resident will not be promoted to the next level of training, the residency training program will provide the resident with a written notice of intent not to renew a resident’s agreement or not to promote to the next level of training no later than four months prior to the end of the resident’s current agreement.  If the primary reason(s) for the non-renewal or non-promotion occurs within the four months prior to the end of the agreement, the Hospital will provide the resident with as much written notice of the intent not to renew or not to promote as circumstances will reasonably allow, prior to the end of the agreement. 

Residents must be allowed to implement the institution’s grievance procedures if they received a written notice either of intent not to renew their agreement or of intent to renew their agreement but not to promote them to the next level of training.  The CNMC Director of Medical Education is responsible for dispute resolution.  The resident is entitled to a hearing before a panel of medical staff members of the Graduate Medical Education Committee appointed by the GMEC Chair to provide non-binding counsel to the Director of Medical Education for final action.  This panel may not include the trainee’s own program director.  In the event a resident believes the Director of Medical Education may be biased in the particular situation, the resident can request that the Chief Academic Officer assign a different individual for this responsibility, before any grievance hearings commence.  
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